The Peeler Family

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches



February 2005

Dear Praying Friends,

We are thankful for all the Lord has done. We have been in Indiana and Ohio almost the entire month of January. We will be in Pennsylvania and New York this month. It seems that we are going to spend the whole winter in cold country. Brrrrrr! The Lord has protected us on the snowy roads and we are thankful for the wonderful people who have taken such good care of us.

While we were in Ohio, we worked in a brand new church. It is exciting to see the birth of a new work. I had the privilege of knocking on doors with the pastor and we also passed out tracts and information about the new church at a shopping mall. Pray that the Lord will touch the hearts of those that we talked with about their need of Christ. We also helped the pastor do some work in a building he has rented to meet in. Melinda helped the pastor's wife with some cleaning in the church building.

Please make the trip to Yap, Micronesia a matter of special prayer. We are getting our passports in order and are beginning to look into the price of plane tickets. We will be stepping out on faith because we do not yet have enough funds for the trip. We are trusting God to provide for this need. The missionaries in Yap desperately need help with building and installing a water powered generator. Electric power on Yap is very unreliable.

We thank God for a new supporting church and an individual who is now supporting us as a special mission project. We now have approximately 40% of our needed support. Praise the Lord!

Please continue to pray for these needs: 1)New supporting churches 2)Travel safety 3)Funds for the Yap trip 4) Two unspoken requests. Thanks to all for your prayers and letter. We love you and keep you in our prayers.

In His Service,

Jack and Melinda

Address: 120 Folkstone Court, Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com